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2. Yvonne has put a table of  

contents on the front page of 

SoLiS that will link directly to the 

page of the newsletter being 

referenced.  So, if you just want to 

connect to that particular article or 

section of the newsletter you can 

do that. 

My sense is that we have 

readers that prefer the online 

format and perusing the 

information online. I also think 

weôve got a significant number 

that prefer to read in print, so for 

that segment printing off a copy of 

the newsletter with all the content 

is important. We will continue to 

work at adapting SoLiS to respond 

to those preferences. Additionally, 

SELS staff and board will continue 

to evaluate and investigate our 

options in providing access to 

information and discussion in a 

variety of formats. If you have 

comments, suggestions, questions, 

frustrations, etc., as we move through 

this process, please let us know. 

SOWINGS  

March 2010 Issue 

Beware the Ides of March! 
By Brenda Ealey, SELS Administrator 

 

Southeast Library System 

began distributing SoLiS 

electronically in November as an 

attempt to cut expenses and still 

communicate and share 

information, albeit in a different 

format. When we initiated that 

change, we used the same layout 

for electronic as weôd used in print 

form. In the process of providing 

the third issue electronically, we 

realize that there needs to be some 

changes to accommodate that shift 

in a manner that promotes 

readership. 
First on the list is to provide an 

electronic newsletter with less 
content, which  means less pages. 
Twenty pages of content works 
okay for print, but is not so great if 
youôre reading the newsletter on 
your computer. So, weôll employ 
two methods to help us in that 
effort: 

1. Weôll begin publishing 
SoLiS monthly, as of this 
issue. That way we hope to 
limit how much we put into 
an issue. Publishing 
monthly will also allow us 
to work at making the 
context timely for alerting 
you to events on the 
calendar. 

Mark Your Calendars for  
Two Great Events! 

 

May 13th: Spring Colloquium with 
Terry Pettit! 

May 21st: SELS Training 
Extravaganza! 
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March/April 2010  
 

March 12th ï  Information Literacy Education ï College of DuPage teleconference, 11 to 12:30.  Programs 
can be accessed via Webcast or satellite downlink.  For more information go to:   

 http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/libdev/ce/dupage/colldupage.html. If youôd like to watch as a group 
with Seward Memorial Library (SML) staff you are invited to join them in their meeting room.  
Please let SML know by March 11th, if you plan on attending. 

 
March 13th ï  Young Adult Round Table (YART) and School, Childrenôs & Young Peopleôs Section are 

hosting Make Waves @ your library ® to talk about ways of enhancing reading programs in 
schools and public libraries from 9 to 11 at the Blair Public Library.  It costs only $5 and you 
donôt have to be a member of either group.  Go to: www.blairpubliclibrary.com for details.  

 
March 13th ï  Library Science Informational Meeting at 1 p.m. at UNO (Room 224 Kayser Hall)  
 http://nlc.nebraska.gov/reserve/2010.03.13-MU-InfoMtg.pdf.  Contact Dr. R.J. Pasco for more 

information at: 402-554-2119, or toll free: 800-858-8648, ext. 2119; rpasco@unomaha.edu. 
 
March 17th ï  Branding for Libraries from 9 to 12 at the Plattsmouth Public Library (401 Avenue A, 296-

4154) with a representative from Bozell Advertising. You do not need to register ahead, just a 
walk-in registration fee of $5.  See page 9 for more information. 

 
March 18th ï  Paraprofessional Spring Meeting from 9:45 to 1 p.m.  Session on search strategies, leadership 

and ways to use a wiki. Attend live by joining participants at the Nebraska Library Commission 
in Lincoln, or in Omaha at the Eastern Library System office.  Or you can participate online by 
webinar.  For more details see page 15.   

 
March 19th ï  CASTL Meeting at the Dvoracek Memorial Library in Wilber, 10:00 a.m.  See page 5 for 

further detail. Please let us know if you plan on attending ï yvonneweers@windstream.net or 
(800) 288-6063. 

 
March 19th - The registration deadline for NMRT's Job Shadowing Month has been extended until Friday, 

March 19.  If you are interested in signing up to shadow a Nebraska librarian or a member of 

the NLA board, please fill out the online registration form.  More information about the event 

can be found on the  NLA web site.  If you have any questions, you can contact Emily at 

emily.dust.nimsakont@nebraska.gov, or visit http://nebraskalibraries.org/2010/02/18/april-is-

nmrt-job-shadowing-month/  

 
March 25th & 26th ï SELS will be hosting Virtual PLA.  See page 12 for further details, and please let us 

know by March 12th if you are interested.   
 
April 9 th ï  SELS Board meeting at Tri-County Schools in DeWitt. 
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April 9 th ï  Tech Trends in Libraries - College of DuPage teleconference, 11 to 12:30.  Programs can be 

accessed via Webcast or satellite downlink.  For more information go to:  www.nlc.state.ne.us/
libdev/ce/dupage/colldupage.html. If youôd like to watch as a group with Seward Memorial 
Library (SML) staff you are invited to join them in their meeting room.  Please let SML know 
by April 8th, if you plan on attending ï (643-3318). 

 
April 15th  -  CASTL Meeting in Fairbury, starting at 10:00 a.m. 
 
April 17 th ï  NEMA/SELS Workshop at Dorchester Schools from 9 to 12.  Topics to be included:  hand-

helds, using Microsoft publisher and book reviews.  If you have questions or to register contact 
us at the SELS office.  See page 8 for further details. 

 
April 18 th ï 21st ï SELS is exploring organizing a carpool to attend the Mountain Plains Library Association 

(MPLA)/Oklahoma Library Association conference, Explore the Possibilities in Oklahoma 
City. By carpooling and sharing rooms we can make this a fairly inexpensive opportunity.  
Registration is $110 for MPLA members for the full conference and rooms, if reserved by 
March 19th, have a rate of $139 for single, double, quad. You can find information on the 
conference and pre-conference programs at:  www.oklibs.org/modx/events/Conferences.htm. 
Please let us know by March 12th if you are interested in joining us.   

 
April 23 rd ï  Wine, Writers & Song Festival in Brownville.  The event will have poetry, music, storytelling, 

writersô workshop, and readings from various writers.  For more information visit:  
www.brownville-ne.com/.  

 
April 23 rd ï eBook Unconference at Bellevue University ï Nebraska Library Association Technical Service 

Round Table (TSRT) Spring Meeting. For more detail visit: www.nebraskalibraries.org/TSRT/
spring.html.  

 
April 26 th ï  Trustee Training & Board Development with Jim Connor at the Wahoo Public Library from 9 

to 4.  The $15 registration fee includes lunch. You can find all the details and a registration 
form on  page 13.   

 
April 29 th and 30th ï Nebraska Educational Technology Association Conference ï Creative Journeys to 

Learning at the LaVista Embassy Suites & Conference Center.  For more information visit:  
www.netasite.org/conf2010. 

 
May 7th ï  NLA Public Library Trustee Section Spring meeting in Falls City.  The program will include a 

discussion of public library certification guidelines (www.nlc.state.ne.us/libdev/

accred.html).  More information and registration details will be out soon. 
 

May 13th ï  Mark your calendars for the evening of May 13th and plan to join us for the Spring Colloquium 
with Terry Pettit, former UNL Volleyball Coach and acclaimed speaker in the area of 
leadership and team building.  Weôll have copies of Pettitôs book for sale:  Talent and the 
Secret Life of Teams.  Details are being finalized, but expect registration information to be 
available in early March through Eastern and Southeast Library Systems.  

 
May 21st - Mark you calendars for the SELS Training Extravaganza at Lincoln Public Schools District 

Office, from 9:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/libdev/ce/dupage/colldupage.html
http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/libdev/ce/dupage/colldupage.html
http://www.oklibs.org/modx/events/Conferences.htm
http://www.brownville-ne.com/
http://www.nebraskalibraries.org/TSRT/spring.html
http://www.nebraskalibraries.org/TSRT/spring.html
http://www.netasite.org/conf2010/index.html
http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/libdev/accred.html
http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/libdev/accred.html
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Meet Yvonne Weers, the New SELS Admin Assistant 
         I suppose now 
is as good a time as 
any to introduce 
myself as the new 
SELS 
Administrative 
Assistant.  Iôve 
been working here 
for six weeks now 
and have 
thoroughly enjoyed 
getting to know 
many of you around 

the system.  So far I love my job and canôt believe my 
luck in finding it!  You see, I was assigned to 
interview Brenda for a school paper during my last 
library science class. During that interview, I can 
remember looking around the SELS office thinking, 
now this would be a great place to work...if only. As 
luck would have it, our final paper in class was to 
research jobs in the library field, and lo-and-behold, 
there was an opening at SELS! I quickly applied for 
the job and the rest is history. 

The truth is, I couldnôt be more delighted to be a 
part of this important organization, and Iôm looking 
forward to meeting everyone and serving you in any 
way I can. I hope to bring new ideas to the position, 
and capitalize on some old ones, too. You may see 
small changes occurring to our newsletter due to the 
new electronic format. My goal is to incorporate new 
navigational tools while staying true to the 

professional-looking journalistic quality of the 
newsletter youôve come to know over the years. I 
would also like to bring my visual publications and 
web design background to the job and find ways to 
help our website be functional and informative.  

On a more personal note, I enjoy working my 
hobby selling books and other media online through 
Amazon, and my own e-commerce website called 
TheBook-Let.com. 

I have two children, Richard and Emily (21 and 
13 respectively), and a menagerie of animalsðtwo 
dogs, two cats and Goldie, the fish. This June, I will 
be celebrating my 25th wedding anniversary with my 
husband, Dick Weersða Lincoln High Guy, whom I 
met in my hometown of Tustin, California.  Tustin is 
located in southern California, near Disneyland.  Rest 
assured though, even though Iôm not a native to 
Nebraska, Iôve been here 17 years and raised my kids 
here. Iôve attended UNL and officially consider 
myself a Cornhusker fan. It looks like Iôm here to 
stay, although this winter was enough to change my 
mind!  The other day, I told Brenda, ñIôm ready for a 
good tornado,ò (tongue in cheek, of course)! Better 
that than the prospect of ñThe Big One,ò in terms of 
So Calôs notorious San Andreas fault line. And 
somehow, I think Iôll do less complaining this year of 
the warm humid weather. Yep. Itôs good to be in 
Nebraska! 

I hope to be able to know each one of you better 
during the coming months, and look forward to 
hearing about your needs and ideas for SELS. 

Omaha Childrenôs Museum received a grant from the National Endowment for the 

Arts to participate in the BIG READ for students across Nebraska. The poetry of Henry 

Wadsworth Longfellow is the topic of the BIG READ grant. The Childrenôs Museum 

created trunks filled with poetry, crafts and items to study Longfellowôs poetry. Each 

Nebraska Regional Library System Office received a trunk to loan to libraries and 

schools. Each trunk has teacherôs guides, craft items, even a magnetic poetry board. This 

is a wonderful addition to a poetry unit or story time. Each trunk includes Readerôs 

Guides and can be checked out from Southeast Library System for 3 weeks, or less ï 

depending on the time needed. Please call or e-mail SELS to borrow the Poetry Trunk 

(yvonneweer@windstream.net) or 800-288-6063 or 402-467-6188). It should be a fun 

program for experiencing  Longfellow and poetry.  

Visit the National Endowment for the Arts webpage for more information on the 

books and materials available: http://www.neabigread.org/books/longfellow/. 

Longfellow Poetry Trunks Now Available at SELS 

Henry Wadsworth 

Longfellow 

Yvonne Weers, the new SELS  

Administrative Assistant.  

mailto:yvonneweer@windstream.net
http://www.neabigread.org/books/longfellow/
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CASTL  
Conversation Among Small Town Librarians 

The CASTL group will be meeting at Dvoracek 

Memorial Library, in Wilber, on March 19th, and 

now would be a great time to let SELS know if you 

plan on attending. Weôll want a count to share with 

Nancy and Susie by March 12th, as well as your 

choice in sandwichesðpulled BBQ pork or Tuna 

Salad. Topic for this CASTL meeting will be 

viewing a copy of the program at the Nebraska 

League of Municipalities conference that featured 

Rivkah Sass and William Crossman, talking about 

the future of print and libraries.  We will also share 

more information on  the questions at the last 

CASTL meeting on NebrasKard. 

Also, be prepared to book talk a title that you 

think might be good to consider for the One Book 

Many Librarians session that weôve been doing 

annually at the NLA/NEMA Conference. We will 

also have a round robin to share ideas and talk about 

whatôs happening.  We hope you will join us for this 

fun and informative meeting! 

Februaryôs CASTL meeting in Tecumseh tackled the topic of Annual Reports with a review of the 
Nebraska Statute 51-213, which details the annual report required from the library director and board to the 
city, village, county or township on or before the second Monday in February of each year.  Library directors 
also shared samples of annual reports from current and past years. As a part of that topic we listened in on the 
archived NCompass Live Session with John Felton on Presenting Data in Meaningful & Interesting 
Ways.  Below are some points highlighted for doing reports provided by John, as well as some websites and 
resources that might prove useful: 1) Be Clear, 2) Keep it Simple, 3) Keep it Brief, 4) Make Sure itôs Accurate, 
5) Frame it with Context & Meaning. 

 
Chart Chooser: www.juiceanalytics.com/chartchooser/ 
Interactive Library Map:   www.nlc.state.ne.us/statistics/LibraryMap.html  - using 2007-2008 Public Library 
Statistical Survey, revised 6.29.2009.  
Library Broadband Interactive map:   www.nlc.state.ne.us/Statistics/BroadbandMap.html.   

 
Nebraska Library Commission Resources:             

¶ www.nlc.nebraska.gov 
¶www.nlc.nebraska.gov/blogs/nlc/index.html 
¶www.nlc.nebraska.gov/statistics/ 
¶www.nlc.nebraska.gov/ncompass/ncompasslive.asp 
¶John Felton:  john.felton@nebraska.gov, 402-471-3216, 800-307-2665 

 

NCompass Live archived sessions provided by the Nebraska Library Commission are an avenue for 
librarians and trustees to gain continuing education hours by participating through your computer at home or at 
work.  There are many topics to choose from with a list and details on the hour long programs at: 
www.nlc.state.ne.us/ncompass/NCArchivelist.asp.   There is also a list of forthcoming NCompass Live 
programs at:  www.nlc.state.ne.us/ncompass/ncompasslive.asp.  

A Recap of Februaryôs Meeting 

Join the Camaraderie at the March Meeting 

March 19th ï  Dvoracek Memorial Library, Wilber 
April 15th ï  Fairbury Public Library 
June 25th ï  Seward Memorial Library 
July 23rd ï  Auburn Memorial Library  
August 19th ï  Deshler Public Library  
September 24th ï Alice M. Farr Library, Aurora 
November 4th ï  Syracuse Public Library 
December 10th ï  Webermeier Memorial Library, Milford 

http://www.juiceanalytics.com/chartchooser/
http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/statistics/LibraryMap.html
http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/Statistics/BroadbandMap.html
http://www.nlc.nebraska.gov
http://www.nlc.nebraska.gov/blogs/nlc/index.html
http://www.nlc.nebraska.gov/statistics/
http://www.nlc.nebraska.gov/ncompass/ncompasslive.asp
mailto:john.felton@nebraska.gov
http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/ncompass/NCArchivelist.asp
http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/ncompass/ncompasslive.asp
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Carol Remmers Recognized by Senator Wallman 

Carol Remmers 
was recognized 
by Senator 
Wallman and 
Nebraska 
Library 
Association 
(NLA) at 
Legislative Day 
on February 
9th.  Carol has 
been a volunteer 
at the Beatrice 

Public Library for the past 26 years. She 
began by innocently asking a very short 
staff member if she needed help putting a 
book on a top shelf. That Simple action 
sealed her fate as a library volunteer! All 
sorts of special projects have been delegated 
to her over the years. She has helped with 
inventory, moving the library collection 
across town and barcoding. Carol serves as 
a volunteer leader for the libraryôs book 
discussion groups. She is a winner of the 
annual ñFriend in Deed, Friend Indeedò 
award selected by the Beatrice Public 
Library staff. Not only does Carol do 
excellent work, she always has a positive 
attitude and is friendly to both library staff 

and users.  
Carol also recruits other volunteers 

from Mosaic, a facility for developmentally 
disabled people. Due to Carol, for the past 
16 years, non-reserve books are property-
stamped by the Mosaic clients while staff 
and other Mosaic clients pick up and deliver 
those books to the Library. Now, when 
someone makes a comment about how little 
the profoundly disabled can do, Carol is 
happy to tell the person that they work for 
the library! 

Carol 
literally 
began her 
volunteer 
experience at 
the Beatrice 
Public 
Library by 
asking ñMay 
I help?ò She 
continues to 
ask that 
question to 
this day, and 
oh yes, she 
can help!!!  

Carol Remmers with Sen. Wallman 

Carol Remmers with Director Laureen 

Riedesel. 

Congratulations to Marcia Dority Baker  ï Assistant Professor of Law Library, 
Access Services Librarian, University of Nebraska College of Law Schmid Law Library 
and Robin Brooks Clark ï Library Director of Sump Memorial Library in 
Papillion.  They will be representing Nebraska at the Mountain Plains Library 
Association (MPLA) Leadership Institute in Colorado during April.   

     Theresa Jehlik, Nebraska Library Association,  
     MPLA Representative 

Congratulations to Marcia and Robin! 

Nebraska State Historical Society Re-Opens 

The LIBRARY/ARCHIEVES of the Nebraska State Historical Society will be re-
opening on March 9th, 2010. The library has been closed during building renovation. 
Check the NHS website for updated information www.nebraskahistory.org, and check out 
their website at:  http://nlc.nebraska.gov/Reserve/3.9.10.NSHS.Pre-Opening.Flyer.pdf, for 
more information on the re-opening.   

Library Regular Hours: Tues.-Fri. 9 a.m.-12 p.m., 1-4 p.m., and Sat. 8 a.m.-5 p.m. 
      Submitted by Cindy Drake, Library Curator 

http://www.nebraskahistory.org
http://nlc.nebraska.gov/Reserve/3.9.10.NSHS.Pre-Opening.Flyer.pdf
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Way to Go, Tom Schmitz! 

A special recognition goes to Tom Schmitz, or 

Lincoln Regional Center (RLC) Librarian, and current 

SELS Board Member. Tom purchased books designed 

to meet interests of LRC staff for the Health Fair. In 

addition, he checked out 52 books to individuals, a new 

record! Thanks, Tom, for your diligent work in 

providing quality material and service to patients and 

staff at LRC! 

Frosty (DeForest) Nesmith Retires from Union College 

Announcing the Retirement of Ann Stephens 

Southeast Library Systems would like to recognize Ann Stephens for 37 years of 

service as Director of Keene Memorial Library, in Fremont.  Ann plans to spend time 

traveling with her husband and visiting her mother.  Visit this link to the Fremont Tribune 

to read more about Annôs service to the community:  http://www.fremonttribune.com/

articles/2010/02/19/news/local/doc4b7ebabc18596448612563.txt  

Our congratulations and best wishes to 

DeForest Nesmith, ñFrostyò, who retired 

from Union Collegeôs Library after 41 years 

and five months of service.  Prior to his 

retirement, Frosty accomplished another 

goal of his by running a marathon in every 

state by completing the 26.2 mile course in 

Anchorage, Alaska, in August 2009.  As a 

tribute, the college allowed him to decorate 

a wall in the library with memorabilia from 

his races, which included 53 t-shirts, 

posters, race numbers and a display case of 

medals. 

Next on Frostyôs agenda is teaching 

English with his wife, Dorothy, for six 

months in South Korea. The Lincoln 

Journal Star provided us with the 

information for this news in an article on 

December 7th, detailing his 

accomplishments.   

 Become a SELS Good Luck Charm!  

 
Submit your best-loved recipes for the 

SELS Friends cookbook today. It is very 

simple to do. Visit www.selsfriends.org to find 

the required group name and password, and 

then use them to log in after clicking on the 

cookbook link. Follow the step-by-step 

instructions you find there to enter ingredients 

and directions, and thatôs all there is to it! You 

donôt even have to be a member of SELS 

Friends to contribute recipes, 

though we would love to have 

you consider joining. 

 

Weôre a lucky group! 

http://www.fremonttribune.com/articles/2010/02/19/news/local/doc4b7ebabc18596448612563.txt
http://www.fremonttribune.com/articles/2010/02/19/news/local/doc4b7ebabc18596448612563.txt
http://www.selsfriends.org
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Southeast Library 

System  

& 
Invite you to the 2010 Joint Training Institute . . .  

Dorchester Public Schools  
506 W. 9th Street  

April 17, 2010  
 8:30 a.m. to 1 p.m.  

The registration fee for this institute is $10 ï a bargain for training that includes lunch. Research shows that a 

collaborative learning community enhances student learning, so, media specialists, bring someone along to the 

Institute, like a non-NEMA member, your library paraprofessional, a teacher, administrator or volunteer. The   

Institute is a wonderful training opportunity for Public Library staff, too, and a great opportunity for library      

supporters from both public and school to network and become aware of shared or unique services and ways of 

working together. 

Participants also earn 4 hours CE from Nebraska Library Commission. 

Contact Southeast Library System for more information, 800-288-6063 or yvonneweers@windstream.net.  

A $10 Registration Fee Must Be Enclosed for each person attending. 

Registration deadline is Monday, April 12, 2010.  

Make checks payable to Southeast Library System. 

Name: __________________________________________ 

School/Library:__________________________________________ 

E-Mail:__________________________________________ 

I will be bringing my laptop with Publisher: ________  yes  _______   no 

Send registration form to: Southeast Library System, 5730 R St., Suite C-1, Lincoln, NE 68505. 

Come and Learn with Your Peers!  
¶ 8:30 a.m. to 9:  Coffee & Conversation and a tour of the new library.  

¶ 9 a.m. to 10: Mobile and Handheld Devices  - Scott Childers , University of Ne-

braska Lincoln, Libraries, will provide a broad overview of mobile devices, why 

they are    important & what libraries could do to provide services to them.  

¶ 10 a.m. to 11: Using Publisher with Students & Teachers -  
 Kim McCain , of Tri -County Schools, DeWitt, will share information on Publisher   

projects students have created, and ways librarians can provide support. (If 
you have a laptop with Microsoft publisher, please bring with you.)  

¶ 11 a.m. to 12: Book Reviews  - Vicki Wood,  Lincoln City Libraries will provide 

booktalks of great titles for elementary students.  

¶ Noon: Weõll finish the morning with lunch and a round robin with your colleagues, 

where you can share ideas, questions, and news from your home communities.  
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The Plattsmouth Public Library will be hosting 

a workshop on Branding for Libraries on March 17th 

from 9 to 12.  You are invited to attend for a 

registration fee of only $5.  Leading the workshop 

will be a representative from Bozell 

Advertising.  The workshop is at the library at:  401 

Avenue A, Plattsmouth, (402)296-4154 .  

Library Journalôs blog (Bubble Room) just had 

a great entry on the topic  from  

Alison Circle ï Library Branding 101:  http://

www.libraryjournal.com/blog/820000682/

post/1180039718.html.  She cites Creating Your 

Library Brand by Elisabeth Doucett on the necessity 

of libraries communicating their relevance and value 

to customers.  Two quotes from the blog and book:  

 
"Branding helps libraries develop a laser-sharp 

message about the role they play in their 

communities, and it helps them ensure that the 

message is delivered in a way that will have a 

measurable impact on potential users. "libraries can 

no longer expect that they will automatically maintain 

their current users and also bring in the next 

generation of users"   

  ~ The tool to help? Marketing. 
 

Youôre invited to attend this timely 

workshop.  The Plattsmouth Public Library received 

a Nebraska Library Commission Continuing 

Education Grant to help fund. Please let me know if 

you have questions, and Iôll hope to see you there. 

                  Brenda 

"Branding helps libraries de-

velop a laser-sharp message about 

the role they play in their communi-

ties, and it helps them ensure that 

the message is delivered in a way 

that will have a measurable impact 

on potential users. "  

Branding for Libraries Workshop  

Registration for the Spring 2010 Basic Skills class will start March 18 and close March 19.  
 
The class will be held in 6 on-site locations and online.  

¶ Ralston - 4/16, 23, 30 
¶ Grand Island - 5/6, 13, 20 
¶ Norfolk - 4/ 9, 16, 23 
¶ Alliance - 3/31, 4/7, 14 
¶ North Platte - 5/4, 11, 18 
¶ Seward - 5/3,10,17 
¶ Online - 4/14 ï 5/26 
 

To register, go to the Library Training Calendar at: http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/training/train.asp. Sign up for 

the class that has the most convenient location and schedule for you. If you have any questions, contact Laura 

Johnson, Continuing Education Coordinator, at: 800.307.2665, or email: laura.johnson@nebraska.gov. 

Spring 2010 Basic Skills Class 

 

The Next SELS Board Meeting will take place 

on April 9th, at Tri-County Schools Library in 

DeWitt, NE, 10:00 a.m. 

http://www.libraryjournal.com/blog/820000682/post/1180039718.html
http://www.libraryjournal.com/blog/820000682/post/1180039718.html
http://www.libraryjournal.com/blog/820000682/post/1180039718.html
http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/training/train.asp
http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/scripts/mail/mail2staff.asp?Laura%20Johnson
http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/scripts/mail/mail2staff.asp?Laura%20Johnson
mailto:laura.johnson@nebraska.gov


Kathryn Brockmeier, Special Projects Associate at the Nebraska Library 
Commission, announced that a customizable , legal size poster will soon be 
available at: http://centerforthebook.nebraska.gov/onebook/2010/
get_involved.htm.  For more ideas, check out the Tool Kit, also available on that 
web page. 

Kathryn is also asking for submissions for your One Book One Nebraska-
related activities, so she can post them to the website.  Please contact Kathryn 
at: Kathryn.brockmeier@nebraska.gov, for more information. 

One Book One Nebraska Posters  
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National Bookmobile Day Online Toolkit 

CHICAGO ï The American Library Associa-
tion (ALA) has launched a Web page with re-
sources and tools to help libraries celebrate the in-
augural National Bookmobile Day, Wednesday 
April 14, 2010, during National Library Week. 

The page, www.ala.org/bookmobiles, features 
sample publicity materials, including a press re-
lease, letter-to-the-editor and proclamations for li-
brary staff and supporters to use in their communi-
ties. Also included on the page are downloadable 
National Bookmobile Day logos, bookmark tem-
plates, a customizable flyer and links to National 
Bookmobile Day on social networking sites. 

In addition, the toolkit also has links to the Na-
tional Bookmobile Day community in ALA Con-
nect, where librarians can collaborate and share 

ideas on promoting the event. Participating libraries 
can share ideas and stories on how they celebrate 
the contribution of bookmobiles and direct-delivery 
outreach. 

Part of National Library Week, National Book-
mobile Day is a national observance sponsored by 
the American Library Association (ALA), the As-
sociation for Bookmobile and Outreach Services 
(ABOS) and the Association for Rural and Small 
Libraries (ARSL). 

For more information on National Bookmobile 
Day, please contact John Amundsen, Communica-
tions Specialist, ALA Office for Literacy and Out-
reach Services, at (312) 280-2140, or e-mail 
jamundsen@ala.org. 

http://centerforthebook.nebraska.gov/onebook/2010/get_involved.htm.
http://centerforthebook.nebraska.gov/onebook/2010/get_involved.htm.
mailto:Kathryn.brockmeier@nebraska.gov?subject=One%20Book%20One%20Nebraska-related%20activity
http://www.onebookonenebraska.org/
http://www.ala.org/ala/aboutala/offices/olos/nbdhome.cfm
mailto:jamundsen@ala.org
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A fundraiser for the SELS Friends 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join the  

Southeast Library System Friends 
On April 29, 2010 

At the James Arthur Vineyards 

 

Social Hour 

5:00ð6:00 

 

Antique Check-in at 5:45 

 

Dinner 

6:00ð6:30 

 

Informational/Appraisal Program by Tom Bassett 

6:30ð7:30 

 

A mini-auction of donated ñtreasuresò will follow the program. 

Please consider donating items for this auction. 

 

Your $20 registration fee includes dinner and the ap-
praisal of two antiques if you are a current SELS Friends 
member. If you are not a current member, the fee includes 
dinner and one antique appraisal. Wine tasting and purchas-
ing either by the glass or the bottle is an option during the 
event. Other beverages are also for sale. 

 
If you have never been a member of SELS Friends, join 

now and your membership will extend through June 2011, 
and your wine tasting at Aged to Perfection 2010 will be 
free. For more information on joining the SELS Friends, 
please visit www.sels.friends.org. 

To register, please fill out and return this 

form by April 24, 2010. 

 

Name:  

Phone:   

E-mail:  

 

 I would like a vegetarian meal. 

 

Please include $20 for each person registration and 

mail to: 

Southeast Library System Friends 

233 South 5th Street 

Seward, NE  68434 

 

Admission will be $15 at the door and no dinner 

will be included. 

Dinner Menu 
 

Chicken Caesar 

With sun-dried tomato on baguette 

Red Potato Salad 

Spinach Artichoke Dip and Chips 

Caramel Cherry Bars 

And ñKillerò Brownies 

http://www.sels.friends.org
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Let us know by March 12th if youôre interested in being a 
part of this event! 

Phone: 402-467-8166 
E-mail: bsealey@windstream.net 
             
yvonneweers@windstream.net 

S O U T H E A S T  L I B R A R Y  S YS T E M  

The Public Library Associationôs 

 virtual conference!  

March 25 & 26 

9:45 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
 

Bring Lunch,  

or order out. 

Have you ever wished you could attend a Public Library  

Association National Conference but could not spare the 

expense or time?  Southeast Library System is offering this 

yearôs national conference live through the first-ever PLA 

Virtual Conference. SELS will register as a group site so you 

may join us, and other librarians, trustees, and library staff at 

Seward Memorial Library on Thursday, March 25th, and 

Friday, March 26th.  Continuing Education credits will be 

awarded for all days, totaling 14 CE credits. 

 25 & 26, 

Only $50,  

or less!  

Location: Seward 

Memorial Library 

233 S. 5th Street 
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TRUSTEE COLLEGE CONSULTING TEAM 

Date: April 26 - April 29, 2010 

Nebraska Locations Only 

Serving from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

MENU OF THE DAY 

This special menu is professionally planned and prepared for you by the 
TRUSTEE COLLEGE CONSULTING TEAM  
 
Our policy is to serve bite sized servings of the most healthy ingredients, 
guaranteed to reduce apathy, complacency and stubbornness. Serving methods 
are not always politically correct. 
 
Each individual partaking of this special and delightful feast of vitality and 
knowledge will experience the following pleasures: 
 

¶ Trustees will understand their roles and responsibilities. 
¶ Trustees will understand the librarian's roles and 

responsibilities.  
¶ Trustees will conduct effective meetings. 
¶ Trustees will become advocates for the library. 
¶ Trustees recognize and utilize their power as an 

administrative board. 
Once you have completed this event, and finished your plate, we will 
discuss Dessert. 

Registration       

Name:        

Library:       

City:        

Phone: 

Email: 

Choose One: 

 Wahoo Location $15, includes lunch 

 North Platte Location $5 

This program is sponsored by the Nebraska Library 

commission and funded in part with state funds 

allocated through the Nebraska Legislature. 

Mail registration to: Meridian Library System 

3423 2nd Avenue, Suite 6, Kearney, NE 68847  

Or phone: (800) 657-2192 

Email: meridian@frontiernet.net 
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Summer Reading Workshop Makes a Splash! 

We had a great time at this yearôs Summer Reading Workshop, as well as received some good 
information in thinking and planning for the 2010 theme of Make a Splash Read.  Sally Snyder (Nebraska 
Library Commission) provided a list of titles for consideration that includes picture books, beginning readers, 
and books for tweens, teens and young adults.  Sally includes intriguing nonfiction titles at all levels which is 
another ploy for getting young peoplesô attention.  If youôd like to see Sallyôs  book list you can find it online 
at:   www.nlc.state.ne.us/libdev/SummerReading/srp.html, along with other summer reading materials and 
information.  

James Solheim, the author of Itôs Disgusting and We Ate It, and Born Yesterday:  The Diary of a Young Journalist 
joined us and talked about his advent into writing and the process he goes through in getting a published book, as well as 
reading aloud his newest title ï Born Yesterday ï which is set for release later this month.  If youôd like an autographed 
copy of his book we have some copies for sale for $11 ï just contact the SELS office.  James also said he is willing to 
travel and speak to groups, especially if he can bring copies of his book to sell.  You can find more, including contact 
information on his website:  http://jamessolheim.com/.  James is also active in Norwegian folk dance ï so if you want to 
include a demonstration with his visit ï he is happy to oblige, which he did for us in Lincoln on March 1st.   

We, of course, included time for sharing craft, book and program ideas and had lots of fun projects to consider, 
including: 

 
¶ Beautiful hanging fish made using a CD disk; 
¶ Shell creature and sea scene placemats; 
¶ Splashingôs So Much Fun song; 
¶ Paper crafts and origami for fish, whales, frogs, crabs; 
¶ Deep Sea Adventure Sing-Along; 
¶ Glamour flip flops; 
¶ Foam sea creatures ï search buoyant buddies at:  familyfun.go.com/magazine; 
¶ A Rain Storm quiet down group activity ï that we all loved and needed; 
¶ Shark hats (page 119 in Summer Reading Manual); 
¶ Sprinkler days at the library; 
¶ Decorated magnets and visors of foam or card stock; 
¶ Craft fish with streamers as tails, and decorated with sequins, and lots of colors; 
¶ Water bottle rockets; sand art; 
¶ and last but not least, a Nylon Chia pet ï a craft for Geo Dudes or Dudettes:  http://

familycrafts.about.com/od/sockcrafts/a/GeoDudeCraft.htm 

If youôd like more information on any of these ideas ï let us know at the SELS office and weôll try and 
track down details. 

Do be sure and look through this yearôs summer reading manual 
as there are lots of ideas to help in making your summer programs 
successful, including adding a program for teens and adults.  In the 
meantime, if youôd like to use any of the SELS dies to help with name 
tags, bulletin boards, bookmarks, door hangers, etc. ï let us know.  You 
can find a list on our web site (www.selsne.org) ï and weôre happy to 
do the cutting if you provide the paper.  Also, feel free to share ideas of 
programs, books and crafts as you prepare and weôll make an effort to 
keep together as a resource for others to tap into. 

                Hope your summer is swimmingly fabulous! 
                
   Brenda Ealey, Administrator 
   Southeast Library System 

http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/libdev/SummerReading/srp.html
http://jamessolheim.com/
http://familycrafts.about.com/od/sockcrafts/a/GeoDudeCraft.htm
http://familycrafts.about.com/od/sockcrafts/a/GeoDudeCraft.htm
http://www.selsne.org
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Paraprofessional Spring Meeting 

Save the Date for the Paraprofessional Spring Meeting! 
  
Get ready to learn new tricks and earn Continuing Education credits enjoyably at this yearôs 
Paraprofessional Spring Meeting, which will be held at the Nebraska Library Commission in Lincoln on 
Thursday, March 18, 2010, from 9:45 am to 1 pm, Central Time, followed by our sectionôs annual General 
Meeting. (Please note new starting time.) 
  
This year we are using a new online live webinar format designed to allow participants to ñattendò the 
meeting conveniently from their own desks; all you need is an internet connection! Get together with 
colleagues or watch on your own. Group viewings will be held in Lincoln at the Nebraska Library 
Commission (1200 N St.) and in Omaha at the Eastern Libary System offices (11929 Elm Street, Suite 18, 
just off 120th and West Center Road); other get-togethers can be arranged upon request.  Our theme this 
year is Information, Education, & Motivation @ Your Library. On the program: 

 
9:45ï10:00 a.m.    Check-in/Log-in  Remarks by Scott Childers, NLA President    
10:00ï10:05 a.m.  Welcome from Para Chair, Angela Kroeger  
10:05ï10:55 a.m.  Session I: ñSearching 2.0ò, presented by Michael Sauers,  
                                 Technology Innovation Librarian, Nebraska Library Commission 
11:00-11:50 p.m.   Session II: ñGive Up to Go Up: Leading from Within, presented  
                                 by Dr. Rebecca Pasco, Coordinator of Library Science Education  
                                 Programs, University of NebraskaïOmaha 
12:00-12:50 p.m.   Session III: ñThereôs a Wiki in the Library!ò, presenter Gregory  
           Sunderman, Instructional Designer, Northeast Community College 
1:00-1:45 p.m. Paraprofessionals Spring General Meeting    
 

Session I: ñSearching 2.0ò : Trainer Michael Sauers applies the super-search strategies he is known for to 
the latest generation of Web tools. Blogs, RSS, Flickr, podcasting, mashups, the read/write Web, Google, 
visual search engines, folksonomies, Firefox Search Plugins, Del.icio.us, and more. Irreverent and fun, this 
presentation will expose you to some of the more recent tools that make the most of the Web 2.0 
environment: from improving basic search skills and evaluating search results to making the best use of 
search engines, both common and cutting-edge. Sauers will also show you how best to organize your 
resources for quick access at the reference desk. 

 
Session II: ñGive Up to Go Up: Leading from Withinò:  Dr. Pasco will discuss the importance and 
significance of "letting go" in order to be an effective leader. This is a motivational presentation for folks 
whose heavy loads are "self-inflicted" because they wonôt or canôt say no, or wonôt or canôt prioritize. Are 
you one of them?  Help is at hand! 
 
Session III: ñThereôs a Wiki in the Library!ò Presented by Gregory Sunderman, Instructional Designer, 
Northeast Community College. Learn innovative ways to use wikis in a library setting. Manage library 
documents, create policy archives or simply communicate.  Greg Sunderman will show you the ins and 
outs of the library wiki! 
 
Paraprofessionals Spring General Meeting:  Angela Kroeger, Paraprofessional Chair, will guide us 
through our annual spring meeting. Those who have paid for lunch at the Omaha or Lincoln site will have 
lunch at this time. If you prefer, you may bring your own lunch. 
 
Enjoy this opportunity to learn new things, network with other library people, and earn CE credits (3 hours) 
without driving miles! Scholarships are available. For more information and registration, see: http://
www.nebraskalibraries.org/PARA/paraspringmeeting.html , or contact Martha Grenzeback, Spring 
Meeting Chair, at graymatters@windstream.net, or 402-250-7230. 

http://www.nebraskalibraries.org/PARA/paraspringmeeting.html
http://www.nebraskalibraries.org/PARA/paraspringmeeting.html
mailto:graymatters@windstream.net?subject=Spring%20Para%20Meeting
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The Southeast Library System is 

seeking nominations of persons 

representing member  

libraries to serve on the System Board 

of Directors. Board members will be 

elected to serve three-year terms 

beginning July 1, 2010. Nominees may be librarians, 

trustees, or library users.  

Please nominate yourself or someone else you 

think would be a valuable  

addition to the board. 

 

Who Can Be On the Board, and What is Involved 

in Board Membership? 
Nominations are received from 15 counties in 

the Southeast Library System geographic area:  
Hamilton, York, Seward, Lancaster, Cass, Otoe, 
Saline, Nemaha, Fillmore, Thayer, Jefferson, Gage, 
Johnson, Pawnee and Richardson. Board members 
should be representative of a) public  
libraries, b) school libraries and media centers, c) 
academic libraries, d) special and institutional 
libraries, or e) users and trustees of such libraries. 

The Board governs the Southeast Library 
System. It is similar to a public library board of 
trustees or the board of any non-profit organization. 
Member responsibilities include approval of 
policies, plans and budget, and selection and 

evaluation of the System 
Administrator. 

Members serve three-year terms and are 
eligible for two consecutive terms. The Board 
usually meets six times a year, at times and places 
chosen by the members. Members do not receive a 
salary, wage or fee for their services. Board members 
must have access to e-mail. 

 

Who Currently Serves on the Board? 

President: Barbara Hegr, Morton-James Public 

Library, Nebraska City  

Vice-President: Glenda Willnerd, Lincoln Public 

Schools 

Secretary/Treasurer: Ruth Carlock, Levitt Library, 

York College 

Becky Baker, Seward Memorial Library 

Scott Childers, UNL-Love Library 

Barbara Cornelius, Cochrane-Woods Library, 

Nebraska Wesleyan University 

Wanda Marget, Fairmont Public Library 

Kim McCain, Tri-County Schools, DeWitt 

Kent Munster, The Clark Enersen Partners, Lincoln 

Adam Prochaska, Harding and Shultz Law Firm, 

Lincoln 

Tom Schmitz, Lincoln Regional Center Library 

Robin Sugden, Freeman Public Schools, Adams 

Call for Board Nominations 
4 open  seats 

Mail or email your nomination by April 30, 2010 to:  SELS, 5730 R St., Suite C-1, Lincoln, NE  68505   

yvonneweers@windstream.net   

 

Name:____________________________________Phone (Home)_______________ (Work)_______________ 

Address:______________________________________________________Email________________________ 

Circle one:   Librarian            Trustee          Library User 

What special characteristics qualify this person for Board membership? 

 

 

 

I have contacted this person and s/he has agreed to accept nomination to the Board (circle one)     yes       no 

Nomination submitted by:__________________________ 

Next meeting 

Arpil 9 at Tri -

County Schools 
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For Immediate Release from THE SPECTACLE BLOG: 

 

On the occasion of Dr. Seuss's birthday, the bloggers at The 

Spectacle have announced their BIGGEST CONTEST 

EVER. See details here:  

http://thespectacleblog.wordpress.com/2010/03/02/big-box-

o-books-birthday-bash-contest  

 

This one's only for public or school librarians, and the prize 

is almost a library by itself: eleven great spec fiction books 

can join your library's collection: 

 

INCARCERON by Catherine Fisher (hardback) 

SACRED SCARS by Kathleen Duey (hardback) 

THE BOOK OF NONSENSE by David Michael Slater 

(hardback) 

THE BOOK OF KNOWLEDGE by David Michael Slater (hardback) 

THE SECRETS OF THE CHEESE SYNDICATE by Donna St. Cyr (paperback) 

HOUSE OF THE SCORPION by Nancy Farmer (paperback) 

THE EMERALD TABLET By PJ Hoover (hardback) 

NAVEL OF THE WORLD by PJ Hoover (hardback) 

THE SEER #1: DON"T DIE DRAGONFLY by Linda Joy Singleton (revised large issue with short story bo-

nus) 

THE FARWALKER'S QUEST by Joni Sensel (hardback) 

THE TIMEKEEPER'S MOON by Joni Sensel (hardback) 
 

We'll draw the Box O' Books winner on March 25, so there's plenty of time to spread the word. Good luck! 

BOX OôBOOKS  Contest in Honor of Dr. Suessôs Birthday! 

Biblionix, the company that provides Apollo automation for small and medium sized public libraries re-
ceived a very favorable review from the Marshall Breeding annual end-user survey.  As a reminder, Apollo is 
a web-based catalog and circulation system, that 9 SELS libraries started with in 2008, as part of a group pur-
chase.  Hereôs a quote from that article: 

 
 ñThis year a relatively new company, Biblionix, attracted the top satisfaction scores in the categories for 

ILS product, company, and support for Apollo. This ILS product, offered exclusively through software-as-a-
service, targets small public libraries. The product has been implemented in only about 110 sites; 34 re-
sponded to the survey. The responses for Apollo were overwhelming positive, the only product to receive 9 as 
either the mode or median response. The comments offered gave effusive praise for the company, the product, 
the ease of migration, and for support. Biblionix sells Apollo exclusively to small public libraries. While the 
majority of its customers lie in its home state of Texas, it has recently found many client libraries through the 
Midwest states of Oklahoma, Nebraska, Iowa, and Kansas, as well as Tennessee, Florida and Maine.ò 

 
This seems like good news for those libraries in SELS that have made a  move to Apollo.  If youôd like 

to read the complete article go to:  www.librarytechnology.org/perceptions2009.pl. 
 
        Brenda Ealey, Administrator 
        Southeast Library System 

Apollo Receives Rave Reviews 

http://thespectacleblog.wordpress.com/2010/03/02/big-box-o-books-birthday-bash-contest
http://thespectacleblog.wordpress.com/2010/03/02/big-box-o-books-birthday-bash-contest

